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Every now and then you may wonder why the Church 

asks us to attend Mass on Sunday, even in the summer 

when you might be tempted to say, “It’s time for a 

break, a vacation from the Sunday Mass thing.” After 

all, if you are faithful through most of the year, don’t 

you think you’ve earned a reprieve?  

 

The truth of the matter is that the Church isn’t the one 

asking us to be there on Sunday morning. It’s true 

enough that the Church has a command that stipulates 

Mass on the Sabbath, Sunday for Christians. But the 

one who invites is Christ Jesus the Lord. He speaks to 

us in many ways, but certainly through the Sunday  

Liturgy, containing as it does passages from Sacred 

Scripture (the Word of God) as well as the profound 

moment when we find ourselves transported back 

through time and space to the Passover Meal of the 

Last Supper when Jesus offers us his Body and Blood 

(his sacramental presence).     

 

Today, in the selection from St. Luke’s Gospel, we 

find Jesus teaching the crowds as he so often did.    

Apparently a fellow in the crowd had his mind on 

things other than the matters Jesus was presenting.  

Without warning, the guy shouts out his concern. It 

must have been bothering him mightily and as soon as 

we hear his complaint, we know why. Apparently his 

father has died and what he wants is his share of the 

inheritance that is supposed to come to him. His crass 

greed is broadcast to everyone. It is quite conceivable 

that there are others around him who have the same 

sense of having been wronged by family members. It 

happens often enough right up to our own day. Feelings 

are hurt, relationships are destroyed, lawyers are hired 

and a mess ensues. Jesus is wise enough to avoid getting 

into such a sad family fight. But he sees the real problem. 

“Take care to guard against greed.” Then he makes an 

even more important point: “One may be rich but 

one’s life does not consist of possessions!” This poor 

fellow just can’t open his mind and heart to the message 

Rev. James F. Cronk, Pastor                 
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LITURGICAL  

COLOR: Green 

 

MASS INTENTIONS 

SCRIPTURE   

READINGS 

 

SCHEDULED ACTIVITIES 

SATURDAY 

August 3 

Fred Schira 

Req. by Dee Whiting 

Lv 25:1, 8-17 

Mt 14:1-12 

4pm Reconciliation 

5pm Mass 

SUNDAY 

August 4 

9am Ghanim Ankawi  

Req. by Suad Husaynu

11am Kathy Damioli Hughes 

Req. by her family

Eccl 1:2; 2:21-23 

Col 3:1-5, 9-11 

Lk 12:13-21 

9am Mass 

11am Mass 

MONDAY 

August 5 

Richard Mida 

Req. by St. Owen parishioners  

Nm 11:4b-15 

Mt 14:13-21 

9am Mass 

 

TUESDAY 

August 6 

Transfiguration 

Living and deceased members of the 

Mansoor and Catcho families 

Req. by Brandon Mansoor 

Dn 7:9-10, 13-14 

2 Pt 1:16-19 

Lk 9:28b-36 

9am Mass 

2:30pm Staff Meeting 

 

WEDNESDAY 

August 7 

 Nm 13:1-2, 25-14:1, 26a-29a,  

     34-35 

Mt 15:21-28 

9am Communion Service 

9:30am Knit/Crochet  

THURSDAY 

August 8 

 Nm 20:1-13 

Mt 16:13-23 

8pm AA meeting 

FRIDAY 

August 9 

Maryanne McEvoy 

Req. by Joe and Peggy Pero  

Dt 4:32-40 

Mt 16:24-28 

9am Mass 

11am Memorial Mass: J. Hartwig 

SATURDAY 

August 10 

Muriel McDonald 

Req. by Dee Whiting 

2 Cor 9:6-10 

Jn 12:24-26 

4pm Reconciliation 

5pm Mass 

SUNDAY 

August 11 

  

9am Paul Breed 

Req. by Bob and Sharon Nightingale

11am Beatrice Karakashian 

Req. by the Karakashian family

Wis 18:6-9 

Heb 11:1-2, 8-19  

Lk 12:32-48  

9am Mass 

11am Mass 

2pm Singles Bridge-Center 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parish Center ___________________________                                        

Religious Formation (PreK-8 and RCIA) 

Jarrod Dillon 626-2300    

dre@stowen.org  

 

Christian Service  

Karen Heuer 626-2320 

karen.heuer@stowen.org 

   

 

Parish Maintenance  

Alex Brown                                             626-2458 

Driving directions and Mass times:  

248-626-0840   Ext. 7 

THIS WEEK AT ST. OWEN 

 

 

ST. OWEN VISION: We strive to be an open, welcoming and caring Catholic 

community of believers who are called to share, celebrate, renew and grow in faith, 

love of God and one another. We embrace  Jesus by living His teachings and values 

and put our faith into action through service, tithing and outreach.  

 

Parish Office                                           

248-626-0840 

Office Admin, 

Judy Moenck 

 

Ext. 6

 

parishoffice@stowen.org 

 

Business Manager, 

Eva Ashor 

    

Ext. 3

 

eashor@stowen.org 

 

Youth Ministry, Mary Mills

  Ext. 5 

248-932-5919 (home) ♦ stowenyouthgroup@gmail.com 

 

Music Minister, 

Bradley Lieto 

 

Ext. 4

 

lietoba@gmail.com 

ST. OWEN CATHOLIC CHURCH 

6869 Franklin Road ♦ Bloomfield Hills, MI 48301 ♦ www.stowen.org 

Phone: 248-626-0840             Web address: www.stowen.org 

Deacon Mike Von Ende          

248-855-1941 (home) 

deaconmike@stowen.org 

Rev. James F. Cronk, Pastor 

248-626-0840     Ext. 1

 

jcronk@stowen.org 

Mass Schedule  

Sunday                                 9am and 11am 

Weekday Mass M-T-F          9am                        

Communion Service W        

 

9am 

Saturday                         5pm 

Holy Day    9am and 7pm 

                            

 

                                                      

 *************** 

Reconciliation 

Saturday                               4pm-4:30pm 

*************** 
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CRONK’S CORNER, continued from page 1. 

Jesus is trying to instill. He wants his money. Jesus makes a point that the whole crowd can profit from, especially 

in light of the fact that there is a judgment coming. What does life, especially eternal life truly consist of.   

 

This is a teaching moment so we shouldn’t be surprised that Jesus turns to a parable to make a profound point. A rich 

man’s lands have yielded more crops than expected. But instead of asking himself how he might share all the extra 

food he has with those who are needy, he has a brilliantly stupid idea. He will tear down his barns and build bigger 

ones. Then he won’t have to worry about a thing. “Eat, drink and be merry” becomes the rich man’s philosophy of 

life.   

 

He forgot one important fact: he would not live forever. As Jesus tells the story, it is God himself who declares that 

the rich man will die that very night! Who will get his piled up wealth? He has no family; he has no friends. What 

has his life amounted to? What good is bigger barns?   

 

Then Jesus drives home his point: This is how it will be for everyone who stores up treasure for himself but is not 

rich in what matters to God.  

 

St. Gregory the Great taught that when we care for the poor and share with the needy we give them what is theirs, 

not ours. We are performing works of mercy, yes, but more, we are paying a debt of mercy. Life does not consist 

of possessions but in sharing what we have with others.  

 

“Give us each day our daily bread” Jesus taught in last week’s Gospel. He never told us to pray for lots and lots of 

stuff. Enough for today. That should do quite well.  

                   Padre 
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Karen Heuer 

Director of Christian Service 

248-626-2320 

karen.heuer@stowen.org 

CHRISTIAN SERVICE 

I 

n the Gospel reading from St. Luke this weekend,   

Jesus tells us to guard against all greed. In the familiar 

parable told, the rich man has no space to store his boun-

tiful harvest, so he builds a bigger barn. His problem is 

not that he is rich, or that he is excited about a bumper 

harvest, but that he believes that this wealth means secu-

rity. He puts his trust in his warehouses which, of course, 

let him down. We have witnessed at times, greedy people, 

who seem to hoard their treasure, refusing to enjoy it 

themselves or share it with others. Instead, money becomes 

a substitute for God, an idol. They seek their identity and 

ultimate security in money.  

 

Do we just build bigger barns too? Are we satisfied with 

a home that is just big enough? The longer we own a 

possession, the stickier it becomes - in terms of its       

reverse-possession, that is. We all have items under beds 

or in boxes that don’t come out of hiding, carried through 

countless moves yet never utilized. It could be that college 

guitar that’s no longer strummed, new cooking equipment 

CHRISTIAN SERVICE, continued on next page. 

we always meant to master, gifts we don’t want but feel 

obliged to keep, books we faintly hope to read one day. 

The longer things take up space, the more they seem to 

have a right to do so. Where do we seek our ultimate   

satisfaction and security? In these temporal things that 

pass away, or in God who is forever? Are we keeping our 

eye on the goal of heaven someday? 

 

In the parable, God said to the rich man: “And the things 

you have prepared, to whom will they belong?”  

 

Ask yourself that question. Including an examination of 

conscience in our daily prayers helps us ask such questions 

and keeps us from getting off - track. Liberate yourself 

from some possessions and share the wealth with others 

by donating!  

Crossroads School Supply Donations: Our  school supply       

collection for residents around the Crossroads neighborhood on 

West Grand Blvd. and 15

th

 Street in Detroit will be delivered 

next week when we go to cook and serve lunch there. Once 

again, your generosity amazes me! A mountain of supplies were 

donated including many backpacks, paper, notebooks, pens, 

scissors, pencil pouches, glue, etc., enough to fill several car trunks. This will 

allow these families access to supplies they need to start the school year and 

they can spend their limited funds elsewhere. THANK YOU for supporting 

Crossroads with the donations that will help with the pursuit of academics as 

well as your generosity supplying the ingredients to serve the luncheon! This is 

a worthy cause indeed. You are helping make the world a better, kinder, more 

loving place.  

FOOD PANTRY: In 2018, 48%  of households in the city of Detroit were considered food 

insecure, meaning they don’t have reliable access to a sufficient quantity of affordable, nutri-

tious food. Even families that receive food stamp benefits struggle to keep food on their tables. 

Did you know that during the summer, donations at all food pantries and other help agencies 

drop off dramatically, and they really struggle to help those in need? THANK YOU for keeping 

our St. Owen food pantry well-stocked! Since the St. Owen parish center, where the food      

pantry is located, has been closed for summer maintenance the last few weeks, the pantry has 

sat idle. But as soon as we re-open, I expect there will be heavy traffic. Pantry needs: toilet   

paper and smaller size diapers (newborn to size 3). They are definite necessities and families 

cannot purchase these items with a bridge (food stamps) card. Your donations may be left in 

the food bins at church or brought to the parish office during normal business hours. May God 

bless you for your support! 

Crossroads is a social service 

outreach agency in Detroit. 

Founded in 1971, Crossroads  

exists to support the community 

at large by providing emergency 

assistance, advocacy and            

counseling to anyone in need. 
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CHRISTIAN SERVICE, continued from previous page. 

Most Holy Trinity Church in Detroit is planning to cele-

brate a special Mass for the Families in Detention Camps 

this week. There will be prayers for the detained families, 

gratitude to God for God’s presence in the people, prayers 

for courage that we will respond to Pope Francis’ exhor-

tations about immigrants as our brothers and sisters. There 

will be prayers for children who have died in camps or 

along the exodus from their own countries.  

  

Two years ago, priests and laity across the Archdiocese 

of Detroit formed a partnership called “Strangers No 

Longer,"   the name borrowed from a 2003 U.S. bishops’ 

pastoral letter that laid out principles for reforming U.S. 

immigration policy. (see usccb.org, search Strangers No 

Longer) 

 

They wanted to be responsive to Pope Francis’ call to 

see what could be done for the least among us, the         

immigrants. It has grown to include representatives from 

18 parishes and religious communities across the Arch-

diocese of Detroit. Parishes form “Circles of Support," 

everyday parishioners who gather to discuss how they 

can care for the local immigrant community both within 

and outside their parish. 

 

Very close to Most Holy Trinity, where the Mass for the 

Families in Detention Camps will be celebrated, is Ste. 

Anne de Detroit, located in Mexicantown. Mexicantown 

is a magnet for immigrants from South and Central 

America. Msgr. Chuck Kosanke is the pastor of both       

parishes. St. Anne houses Freedom House in their former 

convent. 

   

Freedom House Detroit is a temporary home 

for indigent survivors of persecution from around 

the world who are seeking asylum in the United 

States. Its mission is to uphold a fundamental 

American principle, one inscribed on the base of 

the Statue of Liberty, providing safety for those 

“yearning to breathe free.” 

 

Guided by our belief that all persons deserve to 

live free from oppression and to be treated with 

justice, compassion and dignity, we offer a contin-

uum of care and services to our residents as well 

as to other refugees in need. They advocate for 

systemic change that more fully recognizes the 

rights of asylum seekers. 

 

St. Owen partners with Freedom House at Christmas 

with our Promise Tree program. Lists of immigrants’ 

needs are solicited and generous parishioners fulfill their 

requests.  

  

There are many immigrants who live around St. Anne de 

Detroit who are afraid, who have been separated from 

their families, and need a place to talk, share, heal and 

meet people who will let them know what their rights are. 

 

Strangers No Longer works with lawyers in the community 

who provide free or low-cost legal services for immigrants 

who aren’t afforded the right to a public defender. 

 

They discuss the practical things parishioners can do to 

help, including driving immigrants without a driver’s          

license to hearings, write letters to judges vouching for 

their contributions to the community or just being a            

listening voice. Others get involved spreading information, 

especially about the violent situations that force people to 

flee their homelands for the United States, and about 

what it means to treat everyone with justice, regardless of 

their legal standing. 

 

Strangers No Longer want to take the Gospel approach to 

these situations. Their goal is not to condemn or condone 

people who break the law by coming here, but to treat all 

with respect, listening and discerning what it means to 

bring mercy to all. 

 

      God bless, 

      Karen Heuer  

      248-626-2320 

      karen.heuer@stowen.org 


